Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

February 2, 2010
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. on Tuesday, February 2, 2010.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Brent Olive, Dr. Gregory Pitts, Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Bob Garfrerick, Dr. Craig Christy, Ms. Pam Bishop for Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, LTC Wayne Bergeron, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Ed Joubert, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.  
1.
Approval of Minutes from January 19, 2010.  The minutes were approved by consensus.
2.
Report from COAD.  Dr. Hansen stated that the COAD had met twice and the following topics were discussed:


-Faculty Rosters.  Dr. Hansen asked for department chairs with any faculty needing documentation in column three on the faculty roster form to have the documentation to him by March 15.


-Preregistration for summer will be kept open, but nonpaying students will be disenrolled.  

-Important for all faculty to report to Dr. Sue Wilson students who have never attended class.


-Evaluations of deans and department chairs will be conducted in alternating years with department chairs in 2010 and deans in 2011.


-Dr. Jim Riser reported from his task force on the academic dishonesty policy.
3.
Undergraduate Curriculum Proposals from the Department of Mathematics and Computer Science.
· Dr. Muse made a motion to change the prerequisites to MA 421 from MA 126 to MA 126 and MA 325.  The motion was seconded, opened for discussion and unanimously adopted.

4.
Information Items:


-MA 421 will now be offered as a spring course


-MA 437 will now be offered as a fall course

5.
Development of Distance Learning Courses.  Dr. Hansen stated that there is strong encouragement to develop distance learning courses.  He asked that department chairs please use the latest form to submit requests for development, don’t ask for retroactive approval of development of courses, and don’t ask for approval and payment at the same time.  He stated that he would like to receive all requests for development of summer and fall courses by next week.  During discussion everyone was reminded that when 25% of courses are taught by DL we have to report it to SACS and at 50% we have to ask permission.
6.
Certifying Years of Appropriate Cumulative Experience.  Dr. Hansen stated that in the past Renee’ has calculated years of experience prior to UNA when we hire new faculty.  Dr. Hansen passed out to each department experience granted and stated that we have one chance to check the years experience granted and notify him if anyone sees anything that needs to be changed.  This will only relate to faculty with less than 12 years experience.  He stated that in the future the department chairs and deans will be more involved in calculated prior experience.  He stated that faculty get 100% credit for teaching whether relevant or not; 75% for relevant experience outside of teaching; and 50% for graduate assistant or graduate teacher assistant.  He told the department chairs that what is placed on a vita will be important in calculating prior experience.
7.
Awards Gala (April 26).  Dr. Hansen stated that due to proration the Awards Gala will be scaled back and be held on campus and will probably include a dessert reception.
8.
Course Substitution Procedure.  There is preparation being made to replace the paper substitution form with a Banner process which will post the substitution directly into the degree audit.  The dean’s assistants and academic secretaries will be contacted for training.

9.
Appeal of Graduate Admission Denial.  It was recognized that there should be due process for graduate students who are denied program admittance, mainly for other colleges.  In our college, you either meet the requirements or you don’t.  Dr. Hansen said that the first time we have an appeal we will convene our college readmission committee as an admission appeal committee for our college to hear the appeal.

10.
Textbook Order Deadlines.  Dr. Hansen stated that faculty are expected to have 100% compliance with the following deadline for textbook orders:  Summer – March 1; Fall – April 1; and Spring – October 1.  Starting in June ISBNs will have to be included on the website.
11.
Student Learning Outcomes.  Dr. Hansen stated that Paulette Alexander sent out a request last week for departments to report on student learning outcomes.  The department chairs voiced their frustration in how the information requested did not fit the format and the language was not consistent.  

12.
Summer School Planning.  Dr. Webb reported that at the university level certain line items may be pulled into the general budget and out of the summer school budget which may provide some relief.  Because of proration, there is little that can be done about department chair stipends at this time and they will have to continue to be part of the summer budget.  President Cale met with a subcommittee of the SPBC and during that meeting Dr. Christy reported that the President stated he was completely against the profit making approach to summer school and there were other ways to address the budget issues.  There was continued interest expressed in offering courses as an independent study for 75% of collected tuition instead of the usual $20 per credit hour.
13.
Other.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:31 a.m.

Minutes prepared by Debbie Tubbs on February 12, 2010.  Minutes approved by Vagn K. Hansen on February 12, 2010.  Minutes will be presented to department chairs for approval on February 16, 2010.
